Container Closure Working Group Update – as of June 13, 2011
In January, 2001, the Drug Product Technical Committee of PQRI asked the Container Closure Working Group (CCWG) to find a way to avoid unnecessary stability testing if the water uptake of a new package is the same as or better than the existing package. They further asked that the testing be carried out at 40o C/75% RH and at RT/60% RH.  This led, eventually, to a search for improved water vapor transmission testing of packages for solid oral products.
Recently, the Drug and Pharmaceutical Packaging Committee (DPPC) of the Institute of Packaging Professionals (IoPP) asked the Container Closure Working Group to tell them about our work on water vapor transmission testing.  On June 13, 2011, at a meeting of the DPPC, held at the School of Packaging at Michigan State University, Hugh Lockhart, a member of CCWG, provided an update on the work.
Lockhart used the power point presentation shown below. It describes several outcomes realized during the work. Some minor changes of direction as a result of unexpected outcomes are noted in the presentation.
